Health and Social Care Committee Inquiry into the contribution of community pharmacy to health services in Wales

CP 14 - Llanfairpwll Health Centre

Canolfan lechyd Health Centre Llanfairpwll Ynys Môn LL61 5YZ Dr Laura Hollingworth Dr Rhys Griffiths Dr Endaf ap Ieuan Dr Nia Holland Dr Karen Roberts Dr Mike Bloom Meddygfa Penbryn Surgery

Dwyran Llanfairpwll Ynys Môn LL61 6YD

Ffôn/Tel: 01248 714388 Ffacs/Fax: 01248 715826 Ffôn/Tel: 01248 430253 Ffacs/Fax: 01248 430092

Rheolwr Practis/Practice Manager – Linda West Rhif Practis/Practice Code W94015 VAT Reg. No. 879 0837 69 Rhif. Cof. TAW

www.llanfairpwllhealthcentre.co.uk

www.penbrynsurgery.co.uk

Committee Clerk Health & Social Care Committee National Assembly for Wales Cardiff Bay CF99 1NA Our Ref LJW/RG 21st September 2011

Dear Sir

Inquiry into the contribution of community pharmacy to health services in Wales

We wish to add our views to the inquiry process, in particular regarding the impact on demand for services in primary care should community pharmacy services be expanded.

Our practice serves 8200 patients from two surgeries on Anglesey.

We have ~2800 patients who use Dwyran surgery and to whom we are allowed to dispense. These live in the rural villages of Dwyran, Brynsiencyn, Newborough and Llangaffo and the surrounding areas. The population of Dwyran village is ~600 residents.

In September 2010 we were faced with the threat of a pharmacy applying to establish in Dwyran. We informed our patients and they wrote 270 letters and 220 emails in objection, the patients also started a petition signed by over 300 local residents.

The application was refused by the Betsi Cadwaladr University Health Board in March 2011 and no appeal was raised by the applicant.

This consultation needs to consider that primary care dispensing subsidises the services available in rural areas. Without a dispensary our practice would lose a least one doctor, other services would reduce, we would not be able to keep our Dwyran surgery open everyday and patients would be faced with travelling 7 miles to our other surgery at other times.

Our patients value the dispensing service. Profits from dispensing are reinvested and maintain healthcare services, not for commercial gain. The ability to see a doctor seems to be valued higher than access to a pharmacy, as demonstrated by our patient's response to the pharmacy application. Also consider our practice scored 97% in the Wales GP access Survey 2010-11 again demonstrating that access to a doctor is highly valued, it is doubtful we would sustain this level of satisfaction if GP dispensing was ever withdrawn as we would not have the same resources to reinvest in services.

Any attempts to introduce more community pharmacies should not be to the detriment of primary care services.
Yours faithfully
Dr Laura Hollingworth